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July 10, 2018 
 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 

Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC  20590 
 

Dear Secretary Chao: 
 

We collectively submit this letter in support of the Maine Department of Transportation’s efforts to 

secure funding through the Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 

Transportation Discretionary Grant.  The project that MaineDOT has planned would have a 

significant impact on each of our districts, and Western Maine as a whole. 
 

As you may be aware, much of the State of Maine is rural, making reliable infrastructure critical 

for people to navigate everyday tasks such as getting to and from work, school, shops and health 

care centers. This project, suitably named the Maine Western Gateways Project, will make repairs 

to roadways, sidewalks and access on three state highways in rural communities in Franklin and 

Oxford counties.   
 

These are repairs that desperately need to be completed.  The current condition of these roads is 

poor.  There are numerous potholes and extensive rutting from the large amount of traffic each 

road sees on a daily basis.  These are pivotal routes through our districts in western Maine that 

allow residents, tourists, and businesses to connect to main arteries such as Interstate 95.  With a 

collective annual average daily traffic (AADT) count of 22,000 vehicles, the routes are seeing 

increases in traffic volume. The most recent AADT of 22,000 is expected to grow to 26,000 by 

2038. 
 

We are extremely pleased that MaineDOT is seeking assistance from the U. S. Department of 

Transportation to make these repairs and to bring the roads up to modern standards.  We urge you 

to look favorably upon the department’s application.  
 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

                                    
James Harper                             Lisa Keim     

State Senator       State Senator    



 

                                                            
Thomas Saviello      Nathan J. Wadsworth 

State Senator       State Representative  

  

                                                                                                                   
Thomas Skolfield       

State Representative       

 





 

 

 
 

July 10, 2018 
 
The Honorable Elaine Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
Please accept this letter as strong support for the Maine Department of Transportation’s Better Utilizing 
Investment to Leverage Development (BUILD) grant application to rehabilitate state highways and 
supporting infrastructure through three rural gateway towns in Western Maine.  
 
61% of Maine’s population lives in rural areas. The state of Maine needs its rural sectors to grow 
economically. Well maintained infrastructure is our lifeline to the rest of the world and prosperity. 
 

As you are aware, the State of Maine has unique infrastructure challenges due to its geography, weather and 
population density.  This area is struggling to change the current trend of only .03% annual population 
growth. The rural nature of the state of Maine makes reliable infrastructure critical for people to get to and 
from work, go to school, shop and access health care centers. Additionally, recreational tourism 
contributes approximately 20% annually to this region’s economy. The growth of this sector will be 
critical to the growth of this region. This inaugural BUILD project will repair the roads, sidewalks and access 
for three (3) state highways in rural Franklin County and neighboring Oxford County.  These highways 
traverse through the towns of Fryeburg, Woodstock and Kingfield, Maine.  Each rural town is a gateway 
connecting the Lakes and Mountains Region of the state with the adjacent states and Canada ensuring proper 
access for residents and commerce throughout the region. If these highways are not rehabilitated, this 
region of the Northeast will see a further decline in financial opportunities and be disadvantaged 
societally. A BUILD grant would allow improvements to these highways and support the economy of 
the region. 
 

I am pleased that MaineDOT is seeking assistance from the US Department of Transportation to make these 
repairs. I strongly believe that this region of the country cannot be competitive on a regional, national or 
global scale if the highway corridors are not upgraded to ensure resiliency and reliability. The declining 
condition of the highways through these gateways reduces the quality of life for the residents and works to 
further expand the rural opportunity gap experienced in this area of Maine. 
 

Therefore, I respectfully request that you please consider funding this project fully in this first round of 
BUILD funding.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Charlie Woodworth 
Executive Director 

Charlie
Full Name


